From: Rainey, Allen

To: Leonard Marion

Cc: Stirk Jennifer (jstirk@co.volusia.fl.us) ; Lubozynski, Tom

Subject: Tomoka Farms Road Landfill Quarterly Landfill Gas Migration Monitoring DRAFT, WACS ID 27540
Date: Friday, September 20, 2013 11:29:00 AM

Mr. Marion:

I have reviewed the “Quarterly Landfill Gas Monitoring Report—Third Quarter 2013”
submitted to the Department by Jennifer Stirk on 9/19/13 for the subject facility. The report
documents monitoring of methane gas concentrations at the property boundary and within
structures on the property

to determine the effectiveness of the gas migration controls. The report shows methane gas
was not detected at locations designated for monitoring at the time of the 9/17/13 monitoring
event. Please continue the quarterly landfill gas monitoring as required by your solid waste
permit.

Allen Rainey

Environmental Specialist, Waste & Air Resource Programs
Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Central District
3319 Maguire Blvd., Suite 232

Orlando, FL 32803-3767

allen.rainey@dep.state.fl.us

407-897-2929
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